Noah Goodrich

From:

Holly Duncan

Sent:

Friday, December 01, 2006 8:17 AM

To:

Noah Goodrich

Subject: SPPLANNING

×

PUBLIC HEALTH DEPARTMENT

www.co.kittitas.wa.us/health/

Administration

Community Health Services Health Promotion Services 507 N. Nanum Street, Ste 102 Ellensburg, WA 98926 Phone: (509) 962-7515 Fax: (509) 962-7581 Environmental Health 411 North Ruby Street, S Ellensburg, WA 98926 Phone (509) 962-7698 Fax (509) 962-7052

November 30, 2006

Noah Goodrich, Staff Planner Kittitas County Community Development Services 411 N. Ruby St., Suite 2 Ellensburg, WA. 98926

RE: Sieber Short Plat (SP-06-93)

Dear Mr. Goodrich,

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the above referenced project. The applicant states on the face of the plat map that a Group B water system will be used to serve the four proposed lots. In March of this year I approved a Group B water system to serve eight lots in the same area for Mr. Sieber. It appears that the configuration of the lots has changed from the time I approved the Sieber water system. At this point there is some confusion as to the well that will serve these proposed lots. He could be planning to add these four lots onto the existing system. If that is not the case a source site inspection needs to be performed by Environmental Health to approve the placement of the well that is to serve these four lots, (WAC 246-291). Our records indicate that both soil and water availability information is needed.

If you need any further information, please feel free to contact me. Thank you for your time.

Sincerely,

Holly Duncan